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(continued on page 3) 

+You are the salt of the earth…and the light of the world, Jesus says to his disciples.  
And salt that has no flavor is good for nothing, while a lighted lamp under a basket 
fails to dispel the darkness. 
     No one here would deny there is too much darkness in the world.  We also know 
how much we dread the dark days of winter and can’t wait for the days to start 
getting longer again.  Illness and depression are often linked to the lack of light.  We 
all relish in the “bright sunshiny day” Johnny Nash sang about back in the seventies. 
     As faithful followers of Jesus, it is now our responsibility to disperse the darkness 
we encounter around us with the Light of Christ that dwells within each of us.  As 
congregations and communities, we have to hold our leaders accountable for 
decisions that bring darkness to the world instead of light.  We also need to praise 
our leaders when they buck what may be popular and choose to do what is right.   
     The prophet Isaiah says, Share your bread with the hungry, shelter the oppressed 
and the homeless; clothe the naked when you see them, and do not turn your back on 
your own.  These are all concrete ways in which we flavor the earth with God’s 
goodness, and allow light to break forth in darkness.  But these are not the only 
ways. 
     Jesus’ metaphors do not have to frighten the introverts among us – we are not 
required to be a giant pillar of salt, or a strobe light on an airfield.  Each of us has the 
opportunity to glorify Go according to our gifts, our circumstances and our state in 
life.  So even if all we can offer is a grain of salt, or a flicker of a match light, that is 
okay.  Whatever we have been given by God is meant to be shared for the sake of 
the world.  Whatever we have is worth giving; we cannot give that which we do not 
have.   
     As Saint Paul says, may the Lord grant that our faith might rest not on human 
wisdom but on the power of God, that we may be salt for the earth and light for our 
world – a world in desperate need for us to spread God’s word, and unleash the 
Gospel! 
 

+Congratulations to all our parishioners who are celebrating special wedding 
anniversaries this year, and especially to those who are joining us this weekend to 
stand before our community and acknowledge their commitment to continue to 
honor their vows made years ago.  Your witness is a gift not only to you and your 
families, but to our parish family at large.  Know of our special prayers for you and 
best wishes for good health and much joy in the years to come! 
 

+Next week, members of our Youth Group will be heading down for the 38th annual 
Youth Conference of the Archdiocese held at the Marriot downtown.  Please keep 
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Parish Office  248.651.7486 
 

Pastor   Monsignor Michael Hrydziuszko  pastor@standrewchurch.org  ext 101        
Associate Pastor  Fr. Tomasz Wilisowski, CSMA  frtom@standrewchurch.org  ext 112 
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Marc Gemellaro   deaconmarc@standrewchurch.org  
Deacon   Rev. Mr. Thomas Sliney   deacontom@standrewchurch.org 
Secretary  Ms. Gayle Durkin    gdurkin@standrewchurch.org  ext 100 
Pastoral Associates: 
     RCIA & Evangelization Mrs. Susan Kowalski   susank@standrewchurch.org  ext 105 
     Worship  Ms. Nicole Zakrzewski   nikkiz@standrewchurch.org  ext 104 
     Christian Service Mr. Samuel Jennings   samj@standrewchurch.org   ext 115 
     Tech & Special Projects Mr. Christopher Kasperek   chrisk@standrewchurch.org  ext 114 
Business Manager  Mr. Paul Rybicki    paulr@standrewchurch.org  ext 103 
Bookkeeper  Mrs. Anne Cairns    annec@standrewchurch.org  ext 109 
Maintenance  Mr. Steve Jordan, Supervisor  maintenance@standrewchurch.org  248.651.3050 

Music Ministry Office 248.651.8466 
 

Minister of Music  Mr. Stephan Pawl    stephanp@standrewchurch.org 
Reflections of Grace Mr. Jim Balistreri          248.931.1302 

Faith Formation Office 248.651.6571 
 

Faith Formation Director Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116   
Support Staff  Mrs. Linda Martens     lmartens@standrewchurch.org  ext 121 
Early Childhood  Mrs. Maureen Schreffler   maureens@standrewchurch.org  ext 116 
Elementary  Mrs. Barbara Pacella   barbp@standrewchurch.org  ext 118 
   Mrs. Lidia Larges    lidial@standrewchurch.org  ext 119 
Middle School  Mrs. Brenda Heughens   brendah@standrewchurch.org  ext 120 
Youth Ministry  Mrs. Margaret Kozak   margaretk@ standrewchurch.org  ext 117 
Children Lit of the Word Ms. Barb Zonca    mzonca5270@aol.com 

2 St. Andrew Staff Directory, Councils & Commissions 

Weekend 
Masses:   Saturday  5:00 pm 
   Sunday    8:00 am, 10:00 am, 12:00 pm, 5:00 pm  
 
Reconciliation: 3:30 p.m. Saturday 

Weekday 
Masses:   8:15 am             Rosary:   7:45 am 
Chaplet of Divine Mercy:  Recited after Mass 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
please contact the Parish Office 248.651.7486  

Councils 
Parish Council Mrs. Carla Heck 248.875.6679    Finance Council Mr. Peter deSteiger 248.651.3322 

 
Commissions 

Christian Service Mrs Diane Bubnar 248.650.0259   Mrs. Mary Ann Ranger 248.321.1014 
Faith Formation Ms. Tina Howell  248.202.7608  
Parish Life Mr. Evan Reynolds   248.656.8396   Mrs. Barbara Mihalic 248.608.1472 
Stewardship Mrs. Linda Maccarone 586-292-5840 
Worship  Mr. Gary Putz  248.652.2275   Mr. Dean Holefca  248.652.7223 

Affiliated Organizations 
PAV Rep  Mrs. Mary Adesko 248.689.8160    
K of C  Mr. Carl Gildner  248.398.2737   Mr. Robert Krueger 248.650.1129 
Holy Family Mrs. Jeanette Izzi  248.299.3798 ext 106  izzi.jeanette@holyfam.org 
St Vincent dePaul Mrs Mary Ann Coddington 248.651.7486 
CCSEM  Mr. Chris Liparato  248.770.3663 
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On The Journey (continued from page 1) 

them in your prayers.  I want to give a special “shout-out” to our Youth Minister Margaret Kozak, who has done a fine job in 
bringing our young people together for faith, fun and many activities during this year since joining our staff.  Thanks, Margaret, and 
to all our young adult leaders! 
 

+We continue to celebrate God’s grace and mercy with our second graders next Saturday.  Please remember to keep them in 
prayer.  With the Lenten season rapidly approaching, I remind everyone to take advantage of God’s peace that comes through the 
celebration of this special sacrament of his grace. 
 

+We are a third of the way through February already (and I’m still trying to figure out where January went!)  As we move forward, 
please remember to look after one another as we get further into this winter season, reaching the half-way point soon.  
Remember, if you have a little cold or cough, you just may wish to smile to those around you and give a little wave instead of 
shaking hands at the initial greeting, or at the sign of peace; people are asked to understand.  It is all of our responsibility to help 
one another with maintaining good health.  If you feel more than just a touch ill, then please stay home to address whatever it is 
that ails you, and don’t spread it around.  We need to be mindful of how we receive communion, too, during this time; maybe 
receiving in the hand might be better than on the tongue.  Let’s work together to help one another stay healthy! 
 

+My doctor recommended that I get more vitamin intake, so I will follow his orders and be heading to Florida this Sunday for 12-
day trip to visit with good friends in Port Charlotte; I hear that they have quite an abundance of vitamin D down there!  I will make 
sure to check on the palms for Palm Sunday.  You are in the hands of a wonderful staff.  Take care, and I look forward to seeing you 
in church in two weeks!  God bless! 
 

        -Msgr. Mike (with thoughts from  
FAITH Catholic Publishing) 

Rise Detroit 2020 
 
Teens in the Archdiocese of Detroit are invited to attend Rise Detroit 2020 on April 25. With a theme based on Isaiah 43: 1—        
“Do not fear; for I have redeemed you; I have called you by name you are mine!”—this event will include a keynote presentation by 
Dr. Bob Rice, breakout sessions led by The Culture Project, and a special appearance by Archbishop Vigneron.  
 
Visit risedetroityouth.org for more information and to register. 
 
Your gifts to the Catholic Services Appeal make possible events such as this, ensuring that young people in the 
Archdiocese of Detroit remain engaged and active in their faith. Visit aod.org for information about CSA-supported 
ministries, programs and services. 

Ladies, do you need to get away but can't afford a trip? 
How about a weekend at Capuchin Retreat on Friday, February 21 to Sunday, February 23 

 
Enjoy the quiet, the 95 acres of beautiful grounds, a private room with bath, and five great meals. Also included are staff-led talks, 
prayer experiences, time for reflection, and the opportunity for private meetings with staff members. All of this for only $170. 
 
This year's theme is "Speak, for your servant is listening." (1 Samuel 3:10) God speaks to us in a variety of ways, in the highs and 
lows, the good times and bad, the light and darkness of life. On this weekend, we will try to discern the voice of God and recognize 
the many ways in which God speaks to us, individually and in our world.  
 
Do something good for yourself! Make a relaxing weekend retreat.  
 
For more information or to register, please contact Jan Klemm at 586-350-3967 or jan.klemm@icloud.com  

mailto:jan.klemm@icloud.com
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ATTENTION LECTORS 
Please have schedule requests 
for the months of March, April, 

and May to Anne Albertus by February 10. 
THANK YOU! 

Sunday of the Word of God—Fifth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

We’ll conclude our look at how the Church uses the Scriptures at Mass. 

The Responsorial Psalm: The psalm is meant to be our response to the Word proclaimed. The 
Psalms are the prayer book of the Bible containing God’s words that we can make our own in every hu-
man circumstance: in joy, sorrow, love, grief, comfort, pain, security, or rest. When we pray the psalms 
we pray the same words Jesus used to pray to the Father. We praise God in the psalms and hear Jesus’ 
voice echo in ours and ours in his (St. Augustine). 

The Second Reading: As the First Readings and Gospels show us some aspect of Jesus revealed, 
the letters of the New Testament show us different aspects of how Jesus works in the Church. The life of 
the Church in New Testament times was far from simple; Paul, Peter, James, John, and many others had 
their work cut out for them! We read in Paul’s letters of the many different matters of faith (like the mys-
tery of the crucifixion in today’s reading from 1 Corinthians 2) the early Church was trying to comprehend 
under the guidance of the Holy Spirit. Hearing the letters should increase faith, hope, and love, and the 
fruits of the Spirit, in our Church today. 

This is the Church’s plan for reading the Scriptures every Sunday. You’ll hear a good amount of the 
Bible at Mass, but not all of it. It is up to every Catholic, every family and parish, to continually set aside 
time to hear and read the Scrip- tures, but most importantly to pray with them. God is speaking to you. 
His voice is not so unrecognizable, nor his message so far off. “For this command which I am giving you 
today is not too wondrous or remote for you… No, it is something very near to you, in your mouth and in 
your heart, to do it” (Deuteronomy 30:11, 14).  

Written by Reverend Brian Meldrum 

Candlelight Prayer Service  

Thursday, February 20  7:30-9:00pm 

St. Andrew Chapel 

St. Andrew Ecumenical Awareness Committee is again hosting a candlelight Taize style prayer 
on Thursday, February 20, at 7 p.m. in the St. Andrew Chapel. It will continue with the theme 
for the week of Christian Unity, “Kindness”.  Come for an hour of multiple styles of prayer – 
from contemplative –song –intercessory and more; leaving with peace and serenity. 

OLD PALMS 

Beginning next weekend, bring your old 

palms and drop them in one of the bas-

kets found near the Church entrances. 

The Lenten Season begins on February 26 with Ash 

Wednesday.  Bring your palms to have them burned and 

turned into ashes.  



 

5 55+ 

55+ Group - February Day of Reflection 
"Embraced by God's Love" 

All who are 55 plus are invited to join us for a day of reflection at the Capuchin Retreat Center (62460 Mt Vernon Road, 
Washington Twp.) on Thursday, February 13, 2020 beginning at 9 a.m. with a continental breakfast, followed by two 
conferences, lunch, and Liturgy, concluding at 2 p.m.  
 
The offering is $25 p/p. Checks made payable to St. Andrew 55 Plus are to be mailed to Joe Kassmann, before February 
8th, at 3380 Innsbrook Court, Rochester Hills, MI 48309. 

Arrive at the Church parking lot (East Entrance) at 8 a.m.  A carpool (if needed) will depart at 8:15a.m.  

Come and join us for a day of reflection on how we can gain greater insights to love ourselves, one another, and the 
God of eternal Love.  

55 Plus Fellowship Trip to: 

STRATFORD, NIAGARA FALLS & NIAGARA ON THE LAKE 

July 29-30 (Wed/Thurs) 

Enjoy CHICAGO at Stratford & GYPSY at Niagara on the Lake 

$240.00 per person Double Occupancy - $320 per person Single Occupancy 

Trip Includes: Round-trip motor-coach transportation, tickets to 2 matinee shows, one on each date, one 

night at the famous Clifton Hill Niagara Falls Travelodge & Continental Breakfast. Snacks and free Raffles en 

route. All other meals are not included. Your reservation can be confirmed with a $100 deposit per person 

now!  Final payment is due by May 15, 2020. 

Make check(s) payable to:  St. Andrew 55 Plus Trip. Call Joe Kassmann at 248-375-1581 to register and mail 

check to him at:  3380 Innsbrook Ct., Rochester Hills, MI 48309. 



 

Christian Service 6 
Feb 16  

8 a.m.— 2 p.m. 

   Activities Building 

The American Red Cross is currently facing a 

severe blood shortage in Michigan. Please 

consider making an appointment to donate 

after Mass. You could save a life!  

To schedule an appointment call 1-800-Red-

Cross, or Carl Gildner at (248) 398-2737. You 

can also schedule an appointment online at 

redcrossblood.org with sponsor code 

“standrew”. 

 

 

 

 

Help Needed! Homebound Ministry 

Is God prompting you to consider serving 

Him in a new way in 2020? Consider becom-

ing a Homebound Ministry volunteer. This 

important ministry provides a social, spiritu-

al, and sacramental lifeline to  the ill, elderly, 

and homebound. If this interests you, please 

call or text Diane Kaniut at 248-422-8647.  

February: Listen to the Migrants' Cries 

We pray that the cries of our migrant brothers and sis-

ters, victims of criminal trafficking, may be heard and 

considered.  

Knock knock. “Who’s there?” 

 This is a familiar format for a children’s riddle. 

You knock, I ask, you reply. It’s based on a simple ac-

tion– someone knocks on my door and I ask, “Who is 

it?” Is this a stranger? A friend? A criminal? Who is 

knocking? We’re right to be curious. And it’s ok to ask 

questions. But should we automatically be suspicious? 

What if this is a friend, or someone who needs my help? 

 This February, Pope Francis asks us to hear the 

cries of migrants. After all, we shouldn’t bolt the door 

until we know who is knocking, right? He writes, 

“Every stranger who knocks at our door is an oppor-

tunity for an encounter with Jesus Christ, who identifies 

with the welcomed and rejected strangers of every 

age” (Pope Francis, Message for the 2018 World Day of 

Migrants and Refugees). 

 After the birth of Jesus, Mary and Joseph fled to 

Egypt with their child. They escape from King Herod 

who searches for the child “to destroy him” [Matt 2:13]. 

After this danger passes, the Holy Family returns to 

their homeland. They were refugees only temporarily. 

Perhaps they knocked on an unfamiliar door seeking 

shelter. Imagine Joseph offering to work in exchange for 

food and housing. Knock knock. “Who’s there? 

Modern migration is a complex issue. A humane re-

sponse requires compassion, wisdom, and cooperation 

from citizens, churches, police, and government leaders. 

If we shut our ears and lock the doors of our hearts, 

then we will never hear the cries of the poor seeking 

protection and opportunity. Jesus says, “I was a 

stranger and you welcomed me.” 

Who is knocking at our door? How will we respond? 

-Fr. Joseph Laramie, SJ 

https://www.redcrossblood.org/


 

7 Anniversaries 

68th Anniversary 
Larry and Mille Wonsch 

 

67th Anniversary 
James and Margaret Courtright 

 

65th Anniversary 
John and Marge Allasio 

 
64th Anniversary 

Ronald and Nida Vallancourt 

 
63rd Anniversary 

Ernest and Mary Pizzimenti 
 

62nd Anniversary 
Charles and Patricia Eisenman 
Robert and Mary Ann Ranger 

Bill and Geri Zandi 
 

61st Anniversary 
Arthur and Ladonna Even 

Norman and Gerre Rosinski 
 

60th Anniversary 
Joseph and Blanche Singer 
Alfred and Mary Trudeau 
Victor and Patricia Zanolli 

 

59th Anniversary 
Norman and Patricia Suwinski 

 

58th Anniversary 
Ron and Nancy Daar 

Tom and Suzanne Ensch 
 

57th Anniversary 
Marc and Phyllis Gemellaro 

Larry and Bonnie Haacke 
 

56th Anniversary 
Vince and Elaine Adragna 

Jim and Mary Becker 
Chuck and Judy Durand 
Tom and Clara Katona 

Charles and Winifred Kemler 

40th Anniversary 
Gaspare and Andrea Aragona 

Tom and Vicky Croskey 
Patrick and Brenda Geyer 

Bob and Arlene Mele 
 

35th Anniversary 
Larry and Carla Heck 

Jim and Theresa Hurst 
John and Lisa Juriga 

Keith and Mary Ellen Kaniut 
Patrick and Shirley Matthews 

Bill and Ann Morrison 
Jim and Cindy Potwardowski 

Patrick and Helga Ryan 
 

30th Anniversary 
James and Diane Burlison 

Eric and Kristine Condic 
Steve and Sue Davis 

Jeff and Veronica Donavan 
Carl and Gwen Smith 

Jared and Catherine Stark 
James and Lavon Zimmerman 

 
25th Anniversary 

John and Karla Barkeley 
Tony and Michelle Cardellio 

Paul and Susan Kowalski 
John and Charlyne Kruliski 

Ko and Beth Kurokawa 
Terry and Carolyn Stollsteimer 

 
20th Anniversary 

Jay and Christine John 
Eric and Shelley Kerr 

 
10th Anniversary 

Mike and Linda Miller 
 

 

Congratulations to All Celebrating Marriage... 

55th Anniversary 
John and Joyce Kane 
Larry and Carol Stys 

 
 

54th Anniversary 
Ed and Chris Plizga 

 
 

53rd Anniversary 
Ken and Liz Faragher 

Jerry and Kathy Kaspzyk 
Tony and Joanne Wisniewski 

 
 

51st Anniversary 
William and Kathryn Goike 

Hans and Agnes Spata 
 
 

50th Anniversary 
Richard and Sally Aguirre 
John and Roberta Ancona 
Tom and Nancy Beckman 
Edward and Mary Grace 

Larry and Trudy Hill 
James and Sharon Nowakowski 

Dennis and Cathy Prylow 
Al and Sue Tenorio 

 
 

45th Anniversary 
William and Karen Abraham 
Don and Barbara Courtright 
Richard and Mary Ann Knuff 

David and Susan McCoy 
Steve and Sue O’Neill 

Peter and Kathy Pirozzo 
Terry and Pat Sullivan 

 

* Anniversaries being celebrated in 2020 



 

Faith Formation 8 

Religious Education Schedule                                                    
Feb. 2, 3, 4;   Feb. 9, 10, 11; Feb. 23,24,25                                   

Mar. 1,2,3; 8,9,10; 15,16,17; 22,23,24                   
Sunday evening Middle School Sessions                              

Feb. 9, 23; Mar. 8,22 

              CONFIRMATION                                                                                                                                                      

   PREPARATION 

The last Parent Orientation Meeting                                              

is being offered  this weekend:                                                                                   

Sunday, Feb. 9 at 6pm in the Chapel 

This meeting is a requirement and will outline the 

plan for your teen’s journey toward Confirmation. 

If you have not already signed up for the Confirma-

tion REMIND, please text @CONA-L to 81010 or 

@CONM-Z to 81010.                                                              

Thank you for your support.                                     

Maureen Schreffler, Director of Faith Formation                                                                                               

Margaret Kozak, Youth Minister 

Many families gathered last Sunday for some                               

pre-super bowl fun. Enjoy all the photos! 

  Valentine Prayer                                                                                                         

Dear Lord,                                                                                                

Thank you for this day to celebrate  

love. Help us to remember that we love because you 

loved us first. May we  continue to share  your love 

each and every day!  Amen. 



 

9 Faith Formation 

More Sunday Funday Football Fest! 



 

Youth Ministry 10 



 

  

Holy Family Regional School 

JESUS CHRIST IS THE REASON FOR HOLY FAMILY REGIONAL SCHOOL 
ACCREDITED BY THE MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION OF NON-PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

www.holyfam.org 

11 Holy Family Regional School 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 
It was a great week to celebrate our wonderful Catholic School! 
There are so many reasons we love HFRS!! Terrific students, 
generous parents, an awesome faculty and staff, and five amazing 
supportive pastors and parishes. Jesus Christ is the reason for our 
school and our student are blessed to attend a Catholic school!  
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SUNDAY Febraury 9, 2020  Parish Office Hours  9:00 am - 12:00 noon 
  8:00 am Mass   Church 
10:00 am Mass   Church 
12:00 pm Mass    Church 
  5:00 pm NOAK Mass  Church 
  6:00 pm St Andrew Youth Night Activities Building 
  6:00 pm Confirmation Meeting Chapel 
  6:00 pm Religious Education 
  7:00 pm RCIA Make-up  Gathering Space 
  
MONDAY February 10, 2020   Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
  7:45 am Rosary    Chapel 
  8:15 am Mass    Chapel 
  4:30 pm Religious Education 
  6:00 pm Religious Education 
    7:30 pm Religious Education 
 
TUESDAY February 11, 2020  Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
  7:45 am Rosary    Chapel 
  8:15 am Mass    Chapel 
  9:30 am Bible Study  Multi-Purpose Room 
  4:30 pm Religious Education 
  6:00 pm Religious Education 
  6:00 pm Tithing Meeting  Parish Office Conference Room 
  7:00 pm Vicariate Meeting  Parish Center Lower Level 
  7:30 pm Commission Meetings Gathering Space 
   
WEDNESDAY  February 12, 2020  Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
  7:45 am Rosary    Chapel 
  8:15 am Mass    Chapel 
  6:30 pm NextStep  Multi-Purpose Room 
 
THURSDAY February 13, 2020    Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 7:30 pm 
  7:45 am Rosary   Chapel 
  8:15 am Mass    Chapel 
  9:15 am Bible Study  Multi-Purpose Room 
  1:00 pm St Vincent de Paul Parish Center Lower Level 
  7:00 pm Bible Study  Parish Center Lower Level 
  7:30 pm RCIA   Multi-Purpose Room 
 
FRIDAY February 14, 2020  Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 
  7:45 am Rosary   Chapel 
  8:15 am Mass   Chapel 
 
SATURDAY February 15, 2020  Parish Office Hours 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
  8:30 am Centering Prayer  Parish Center Lower Level 
  9:00 am Baptism Prep  Multi-Purpose Room 
10:00 am Needlework Ministry  Parish Center Lower Level 
10:30 am Bereavement Meeting Gathering Space 
12:00 pm First Reconciliation Church 
  3:30 pm Reconciliation  Church 
  5:00 pm Mass    Church 
  
SUNDAY Febraury 16, 2020  Parish Office Hours  9:00 am - 12:00 noon 
Blood Drive 
  8:00 am Mass   Church 
10:00 am Mass   Church 
12:00 pm Mass    Church 
  5:00 pm NOAK Mass  Church 

February 10 
St Scholastica 

1 Kings 8:1-7, 9-13 
Mark 6:53-56 

 
February 11 

Our Lady of Lourdes 
1 Kings 8:22-23, 27-30 

Mark 7:1-13 
 

February 12 
1 Kings 10:1-10 
Mark 7:14-23 

 
February 13 

1 Kings 11:4-13 
Mark 7:24-30 

 
February 14 

SS Cyril & Methodius 
1 Kings 11:29-32; 12:19 

Mark 7:31-37 
 

February 15 
1 Kings 12:26-32; 13:33-34 

Mark 8:1-10 
 

February 16 
6th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Sirach 15:15-20 
Psalm 119 

1 Corinthians 2:6-10 
Matthew 5:17-37 

Readings for the  
Week of February 10 

13 Readings / Calendar 
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Prayer Corner—Prayer 101   
By Mike Carr 

Prayer as God's Gift—continued… 
 Do you pray? Do you think it makes a difference? Is God real?  

You owe it to yourself to find out if it is true or not.  
 

We return to see what the church instructs us regarding prayer in the Catechism of 
the Catholic Church which is summary of our faith put together by Pope John Paul II in 
1992. I underlined what struck me in the text below, but I encourage you to read and 
ponder for yourself not only what strikes you but how you can form a deeper          
relationship with God through prayer. 

 
Prayer as Communion 

2565  In the New Covenant, prayer is the living relationship of the children of God 

with their Father who is good beyond measure, with his Son Jesus Christ and with the 

Holy Spirit. The grace of the Kingdom is "the union of the entire holy and royal        

Trinity . . . with the whole human spirit. "Thus, the life of prayer is the habit of being in 

the presence of the thrice-holy God and in communion with him. This communion of 

life is always possible because, through Baptism, we have already been united with 

Christ. Prayer is Christian insofar as it is communion with Christ and extends      

throughout the Church, which is his Body. Its dimensions are those of Christ's love. 

Prayer Happenings at St. Andrew Church 
Monday through Friday  

7:45AM Rosary in the Chapel before daily Mass 
9:00AM Divine Mercy Chaplet in the cry room following daily Mass 

 
February 7th - First Friday Adoration in the Chapel after daily Mass  

until Benediction at 7:00 PM 
 

February 8th and 22nd 7:00 – 8:30 AM in the Parish Center -  
St. Joseph Covenant Keepers Men’s Group –   Focus on the Mass reading for the    
following Sunday especially with regards to being a better husband, father and            

co-worker. Supporting each other with multi week prayer for specific individuals  
in the group. 

  
Do you have a prayer group you are involved with at St. Andrew?  

Do you have an idea to start one? 
Contact Mike Carr (MikeC@oexusa.com) or  

Susan Kowalski (susank@standrewchurch.org)  
so St. Andrew Church can be known as a church that prays! 

4 Prayer 14 

John Corazza, 81 
 

Died on 
January 30, 2020 

Buried from St. Andrew on 
February 4, 2020 

Elaine Blicharz, 76 
 

Died on 
February 1, 2020 

Buried from St. Andrew on 
February 8, 2020 

javascript:openWindow('cr/2565.htm');


 

Prayer Requests Mass Intentions for the Week of February 9 
 

SUNDAY  February 9, 2020 
  8:00 am  For the  People of St. Andrew    
    

10:00 am  Dick Koerber   John & Shirley Babcock 
  Jim Brigulio & Family  Morreale Family 
       

12:00 pm  Marion & John MacKay  Karen MacKay 
  Dick Pass   Gary & Fran Gildea 
  Rejeanne Buckley  Gary & Fran Gildea 
  

  5:00 pm  Alberto Rizza   Family  
  
MONDAY  February 10, 2020 
  8:15 am  For the People of St Andrew 
   
TUESDAY  February 11, 2020 
  8:15 am  Emily Pike   Niece, Donna 
  Aldo Terenzi   Wife, Tina 
  
WEDNESDAY  February 12, 2020 
  8:15 am  Douglas Uselman  Janice Uselman 
  Ed Herman   Elaine Herman 
     
THURSDAY  February 13, 2020 
  8:15 am  Marion & Daniel Holefca  Jim & Betty Nolan 
  
FRIDAY  February 14 , 2020 
  8:15 am  Luigi Cocchetto   Tony & Michele Cardellio 
 
SATURDAY  February 15, 2020 
  5:00 pm   Pete & Mary Kanan  R. Schaller 
  James Anthony Pinto  Bill & Eileen Connolly 
  Lisa Ann Seledotis  Mom & Dad 
 
SUNDAY  February 16, 2020 
  8:00 am  Marilyn McMillan  Family 
  Edwin L. Hawley   Wife, Helen 
  Jim Fisher   Gerry Decker 
    

10:00 am  Robert Totte   Family 
  Laura Titus   Rich Corteville 
  Sharon Ursitti   M/M Jim Chittick 
       

12:00 pm  For the  People of St. Andrew    
  

  5:00 pm  Dean Holefca   Shankin Family 

All men & women in the military  
& family members 
Walter Gieselman 

Paul Yezback 
Sharon Nowakowski 

Jordan Baker 
Jack Waters 

Gary J. Rogers 
Aaron Edward Kurmas 

Phyllis Mannina 
Pat Fiorini 

Alexander Fabian 
Lucas Fabian 

William J.H. Smith 
Paul Maxwell 
Russ LaBruzzy 
Mary Pearsall 

Mary Ann Ranger 
Mike Helms 
Ryan Mele 
Mary Ziaja 

Janet McGarry 
Thomas Whitlow 

Mary Louise Kaufeld 
Therese Tyll 
Norine Brum 
Patty Miller 

Paul  & Tracy Jacque 
Elizabeth Jary 

David Koss 
Barbara Gunn 
Gerrie Raymo 
Jimmy Kaufeld 

Cap Steyer 
Louise Carlson 

Mary Kralik 
Carla Robinson 

Jack Hretz 
Joe Koss 

Nicholas Gauthier 
Scott Holland 

Matthew Payne 
Victor Zanolli 

Patricik Beattie 
Donna Christie 

Joe Bosca 
David Bowen 

Robert Clemens 
Alyssa Courtright 
Sandra Brogger 

Ava Elezaj 

 15 Prayer Requests & Mass Intentions 

Listen to the Migrants' Cries 

 

We pray that the cries of our migrant brothers and sisters, 

victims of criminal trafficking, may be heard and           

considered. 

The Pope's Monthly Intention 



 

Liturgical Schedule 16 

Ushers                               
E. Reynolds, Capt.          A. Gladden        
K. Faragher                     B. Zandi                    
N. Rosinski                      K. Dyar       

Ushers                             
K. Snook, Co-Capt.       T. Olechowski 
C. Slusser, Co-Capt.     J. Birg 
B. Riehl                          D. Gac 
L. Olechowski               K. Mansell 

 

Ushers 
D. Dehn   M. Estrellado 
D. Iudiciani,  Capt. M. Zahm 
G. Stefani  A. Reynolds 

Priest: Fr. Tom Wilisowski 
Deacon:   Tom Sliney 

Priest: Fr. Tom Wilisowski  
Deacon:   Tom Sliney 

Priest: Fr. Tom Zelinski 
Deacon:    

Priest: Fr. Tom Zelinski 
Deacon:    

Priest:  Fr. Stan Ulman 

Lectors:     R. Knaus         J. Knaus         

Reader:     R. Duprey 

Lectors:    J. Bante            G. Birg  

Reader:    G. Suddick 

Lectors:   J. Nachtman     L. Halushka 

Reader:   B. Mott 

Lectors:     P. Bubnar         T. Atkinson 

Reader:     K. Weier 

Lectors:    M. Mozal        N. Cerame 

Reader:     P. Ruzinsky 

Altar Servers: 
               C. Grems         
           

Altar Servers: 
                M. May      J. Scollin 
            

Altar Servers: 
            A. Halushka     M. Halushka 
            B. Cobb 

Altar Servers: 
            C. McNurlen    D. Lanfear     
            J. Lanfear 

Altar Servers: 
              T. Keehn                            
       

Musician: Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:    

Musician: Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:  R. Wyrembelski 

Musician: Stephan Pawl 

Cantor:  Spirit Song 

Musician: Jim Balistreri 

Cantor:  Reflections of Grace 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Sunday 12:00 PM Mass 
February 16, 2020 

Sunday 5:00 PM Mass  
February 16, 2020 

Saturday 5:00 PM Mass 
February 15, 2020 

Sunday 8:00 AM Mass 
February 16, 2020 

Sunday 10:00 AM Mass 
February 16, 2020 

Musician: Cat Menzies 

Ushers                           
E. Grace, Co-Capt.      M. Juriga 
V. Gustafson       M. Mullen 
F. Doyle        G. Putz, Co-Capt 
J. Juriga        P. Mullen 

Mass Coordinator: 
B. Chundrlik L. Chundrlik 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
C. Thomas S. Thomas 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
L. Mejaly M. Wissa 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 
C. Hornung M. Sturdavent 

Greeters  to sign up, please visit: 
www.tinyurl.com/andrewgreet 

Mass Coordinator: 


